
17th February 2017 : Term 1 Week 4 



         House Points 
 
Bourke  491 
Elliott   355 
Macquarie  545 
Parkes  528 

Age Champions 

Age Girls Champions Boys Champions Girls Runner Up Boys Runner Up 

12 Lily Logan Isaak Golding Emelia Riley Rangi Smith 

13 Kaitlyn Hinrichsen Bradyn Nicol Sophie Goodall Isaac Meade 

14 Felicity Chitukudza Blake Weymouth Rylie Summerfield Eric Driver 
Lawson Hamling 

15 Nikol Sekutkovska Oliver Lynch Phoebe Showell Thomas Lloyd 

16 Jess Puxty Noah Lamrock Emma Hitchen Aaron Driver 

17+ Lauren Kerwick Daniel Stevenson Alana Pilossof Harry Macpherson 
Connor Dawson 

New Records 
 
Lily Logan 
Girls 12 years 200m Individual Medley -  record held since 2002 (3:42:50) 
Kaitlyn Hinrichsen 
Girls 13 years 50m Freestyle - record held since 1999 
Girls 13 years 100m Freestyle - record held since 2012 (1:09:47) 
Girls 13 years 50m Backstroke - record held since 2012 (38.68) 
Girls 13 years 200m Individual Medley - record held since 2000 (2:53:20) 
Felicity Chitukudza 
Girls 14 years 200m Individual Medley - record held since 2000 (2:50:19) 
Girls 14 years 100m Freestyle - record held since 2001 (1:12:25) 
Lauren Kerwick 
Girls 17 years 100m Freestyle - record held since 2015 (1:07:81) 
Lauren Kerwick / Olivia Kerwick / Gabby Lloyd /Isabel Harris - (Elliott) 
Girls Senior Relay  - record held since 2006 (1:58:24) 
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One of the highlights last week was the swimming carnival. Despite the incredibly hot day, 
the event had a very positive atmosphere. Particularly impressive were the amazingly          
talented students who  broke significant and long standing records. Equally inspiring were 
the many students who contributed, had a go and achieved personal bests.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Earlier this week, students in Year 7 completed their BYOD Boot Camp; a workshop with the 
purpose of inducting them into the use of Information Communication Technology within 
teaching and learning. I would like to encourage parents to look at the workbooks that can 
be found on our school website, (link) as they provide a clear snapshot of the ways in which 
students will be  using technology within their classrooms at Orange High School. Although 
ensuring the Year 7 cohort attain the same competencies in a short period of time can be 
challenging, these workshops are essential as some students have strong ICT backgrounds 
while others have very limited experiences. We will be leading ongoing workshops over the 
coming weeks and if parents would like further support or information, please contact Craig 
Edwards at Orange High School.  
Year 8 Students also had a “refresher” Boot Camp to ensure their developed skills are ready 
for learning in Year 8 and beyond. The Year 8 book can be found on the school website 
(link). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Our Senior Student Leadership Team led some Valentines Day fun last Tuesday morning. 
There were a variety of songs and activities across the school conducted in good humour. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David Lloyd 

http://www.orange-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/8281168/8287441/byod_bootcamp_yr_7_2017.pdf
http://www.orange-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/8281168/8287441/byod_bootcamp_2017_yr_8_edition_1.pdf


School photos will be taken next Friday the 24th of February. Students should be in full summer uniform. For Seniors, this               
includes ties and for Year 12 blazers. All students will receive a photo envelope from their roll call teacher today. You can    
complete an order for prints online, as per instructions on the envelope, or fill out the envelope and bring it and cash ON THE 
DAY. You can give it to the photo people when you are having your photo taken. Every student will have their photo taken                  
regardless of whether they have ordered prints or not. 

If you are wishing to have family photos completed, please collect the special family envelope form from Miss Huggett in the 
Science staff room. 

 



 

Join the flourishing OHS string program 
for existing players of Violin, Viola,  

Double Bass or Cello! 
 

Cost $11 per week, 8 weeks per term.  
Instrument hire available. 

 
Please call Andrew on 0412 626 696 or 

email stringydrew@hotmail.com for more 
info and to register. 

 
Lessons begin Wednesday 15th February 

 

On Thursday February 9th, ten of our students               
accompanied by Mrs Shea Coughlan and Miss Mel Hope, 
attended a Callback performance at the Seymour Centre 
in Sydney. 
Callback is a dance performance from selected recipients 
of Band 6 results in the 2016 HSC Dance Practical Exam. 
Our students found it a very worthwhile and                  
entertaining excursion, and have picked up some ideas 
for their own personal works this year.  

Year 9 Visual Arts students making drawings of images from their personal experience  



The Music Centre has been busy this week with many groups starting new pieces and preparing for the first            
playouts of the year. 
 

Concert Band 
It was fantastic to see so many Concert Band members at band. Congratulations to Year 7 students who have 
started in the band over the past two weeks. If your child has not attended, as yet, it is never too late to join in 
and learn some new music and be a part of a performing band. We have started rehearsing our ANZAC Day                    
repertoire and a beautiful arrangement of Scarborough Fair. Don’t forget, Tuesday mornings, set up and ready to 
play at 8:15 am. 
 

Stage Band 
The Stage Band is reviving some old favourites and it won’t be long before we will be looking for an audience. 
There is no doubt we have some very talented players at our school. Stage Band meets every Tuesday afternoon 
at 3:45pm to 5pm 
 

Year 7/8 Band 
Year 7/8 Band has started to perform Lady Madonna and has amazed us by getting through the whole piece by 
the end of our session. Last week, this group included flute, clarinet, sax, guitar, trumpet, bass and drums. We will 
vary the styles as we progress. It is hoped that we will continue to encourage our Stage Band players within this 
group.  We will be looking for a vocalist soon to join us. 

Drum Corps 
The Drum Corps had a fantastic group of players turn up 
for the first rehearsal of the year. This group is always 
featured in our ANZAC celebrations and leads our school 
at the march. 
 

Choir  
Choir will commence on Friday, 17th February. We had to 
postpone our first Friday rehearsal due to the swimming 
carnival. Everyone is welcome to join the choir, no              
audition required. Just turn up and be ready to sing at 
8:15am. 
 

Manchoir 
Any boys, in any year, are invited to join Manchoir. The 
boys have revisited Greased Lightning and were                   
introduced to Writing’s on the Wall by Sam Smith.                
We look forward to another prosperous year with                
Manchoir. 8:15am, Wednesday mornings, be ready to 
sing! 
 

PRISM Barbecue and Welcome to New Parents 
We would like to invite all PRISM parents and carers to 
our barbecue on Wednesday 22nd February commencing 
at 6pm at the Music Centre. It is a wonderful opportunity 
for our budding musicians and parents to meet in a social 
situation. We especially welcome new parents to the 
school who would like to find out about PRISM. Please 
send your RSVP to Alison Cashen by email at 
ohsprism@gmail.com 
  





 

ORANGE CITY  

Hockey Sign On 

 

Seniors -  Sunday 19th February 

Juniors - Sunday 12th March 

10.00am to 12.00pm 

Orange Hockey Centre 

Moad Street, Orange 

 




